# Fleming Fulton School

School will be closed on Monday 29th May for the Spring Bank Holiday.

School closes for the summer holidays on Friday 30th June at 12 noon

**Michael O'Neill** the Northern Ireland football team manager will visit school on Wednesday 31st May

#### Young cook of the year

We were delighted that both Leah Morton and Megan Fox from Year 10 got through to the finals of the Young Cook of the Year competition. Both girls cooked their winning menus for the judges at Ballyclare Secondary school, and were a credit to our school. We were thrilled when Megan was announced as overall winner of the Special Education category.

### **Sparkles and sprinkles**

The mini-company team had a great evening at the Belfast City Hall for the Young Enterprise NI Award ceremony. The event was hosted by Barra Best and we enjoyed entertainment by Kayleigh Rogers from Killard Special School, who has a voice like none other. We had a beautiful meal and to top it all off, we won an award for having the team with the best teamwork! This is so very well deserved, as throughout the year the individuals (John, Talia, Marie-Clare, Sionainn and Troy) have respected one another's opinions, relied on each other's skills and generally worked harmoniously. Well done guys!

#### School of music sing out!

This year sees the return of the School of Music Sing Out! Project for special schools. Primary pupils from Fleming Fulton, Glenveagh, Harberton and Mitchell House will join together to perform Jack and the Beanstalk on Wednesday 7 June at Fleming Fulton. A huge thanks to Ruth and Deirdre from the City of Belfast School of Music for giving us this opportunity to perform and for working with us to improve our singing it has been great fun and the final performance will be stunning.

### **STEM** day

A whole school science day will take place on Tuesday 13th June. There will be lots of fun activities including STEM bus, W5, Mantella animals Woodland Trust, National Trust, Flight competition, RSPB

# **Sports**

Each pupil in the post primary department has made a choice and entered one or two competitions in Boccia, Polybat (played in doubles) and Pool for their sports finals this year (sports day, based on athletics activities, takes place every other year). A draw took place a fortnight ago and they were placed in their knock-out competitions. They have been taking part with great enthusiasm and pupils are helping organise and umpire some of these games. There will be a finals day in June to decide the winners and runners-up.

# **Primary sports day**

This will be held on our track on Friday 23rd June, starting at 10.15am. All parents welcome!

#### **Eco Warriors**

The Eco Warriors in school are enjoying a double celebration. During an assembly in May they were presented with the Official Forest Schools Site Award. They are also delighted with the wonderful news that we have secured just short of £12,000 to erect an outdoor classroom and enhance and improve the school Nature Trail. Funding has been provided by the HSBC banking corporation. Volunteers from HSBC will work with staff on the project in the coming months.